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             A Values School
OUR VALUE THIS MONTH:
COOPERATION
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Stars of the Week in December were: 
Reception: Lilly, Emmi
Year 1: Sam, Matteo
Year 2: Evie, Rebecca
Year 3: Austin, Finlay
Year 4: Zachary, Ollie
The Superstars of the Term were:-

Reception: Brogan
Year 1:  Colin
Year 2:  Kyle

Year 3:  Fionan

Year 4:  Harriet
100% Attendance

Children who achieved 100% attendance during the entire Autumn Term are:-

100% Attendance for Autumn Term
Talia, Lacey, Emmi, Rae, Oliwia, Brogan and Lily in Squirrels.
Samuel, Naima, Gabriel, Nate, George, Olivia, Kyle, Matteo and Evie in Acorns.  
Archie, Finlay,Isobel, Eleanor, Kevin, Aoife, Fionan, Freddie, Eden and Lelan in Oaks.
Achievements Outside School:

James Jones achieved an Outstanding Merit certificate in Jiu Jitsu.

All members of the Dodgeball Club were awarded Dodgeball certificates.

Harry was awarded a Dodgeball Medal
The Values Award from The Golden Box draw was won by Elliot for excellent behaviour during the play rehearsals and performances.

Well done  to everyone!
NEWS FROM OAKS

General Oaks News
The end of the Autumn term was a very enjoyable time in Oak class. We made good use of the egg boxes which you so kindly provided by creating expanding pneumatic aliens. The children greatly enjoyed the chance to become teachers as they planned and delivered a French lesson to the members of Acorn Class. I’m sure you’ll agree that the Christmas production was excellent with Oak class setting a fantastic example for the younger children through their fantastic acting and outstanding behaviour.

Buddies

The Year Fours and older Year Three children have been buddied up with children from Squirrel Class for over two months now. They do a fantastic job of helping the younger children find their way in the first year of school by partnering them on whole school trips and excursions, chatting to them and playing with them in the playground and generally looking out for them. The Year Threes who were not able to be allocated a buddy due to numbers this year  are great at stepping in when an extra buddy is needed and will be fantastic full time buddies next year.

Egyptian Adventure

As I’m sure you are aware our new topic is ancient Egypt- we are all very excited about it! If you have any information books, photos of pyramids etc that you are happy for your child to bring in then that would be great. Alternatively if you have visited the pyramids yourself and are happy to come and talk to the class about it please let me know. 
Mrs Louise Buisson
SPRING TERM 2016 - AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

Clubs are taking place on the following days-

Monday – Football

Wednesday – Science

Thursday - Maths
Friday – Dodgeball

Please refer to the booking forms and contact information for details. Please note that the school is partly funding both the Maths and the Science Clubs in the hope that they will be well supported as these are fantastic opportunities for the children.
NEWS FROM ACORNS
We hope you all had a Happy Christmas and New Year. We want to tell you about the end of last term as December for Acorns was a very busy time as it was for all of the school. At the beginning of the month we were very busy practising for the Christmas play, which was about Aliens visiting the Earth and learning all about the Christmas message from a group of children doing their school play. It was a great success. The staff were very proud of all the children who worked hard learning lines and words for the songs.

Acorn class, along with the whole school, were invited to the Christmas party at the Riding School for the Disabled. We join in with this every year and enjoy watching the children perform their nativity tableau. We sing some of our Christmas play songs and then everyone plays party games. At the end of the visit Father Christmas arrived on a horse -  which was very exciting! We were very lucky to have our own visit from Father Christmas as he popped in to school on the Monday of the last week of term.
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During the last week of term Oaks class came in to teach us some French. This was very interesting and we were very enthusiastic about learning some French word for animals.
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We had a great time eating our Christmas Dinner. The FOWLS had bought us crackers and we had fun telling jokes and wearing our Christmas hats. Straight after dinner we walked to Frosts Garden Centre and went ice skating - although some of us got very wet we had great fun!
During the last week week of term we planned a Christmas party which needed a lot of organisation. We had to write lists of things we wanted at the party, then make shopping lists of things we needed to buy. On Thursday we decorated table cloths and plates, make cakes and decorated biscusts. Then on Friday morning we made sandwiches, cut up fruit, wrapped pass the pacel presents and  prepared the room for our party. We also wrote invites to Squirrels to come and join us to play some party games. Mrs Smith said we were still working as we measured, wrote and made but we thought this was great fun.

We start this new term with our topic the time machine. I wonder what we will find out about the past and in particular castles?
Mrs Heidi Smith
NEWS FROM SQUIRRELS
December has been a month of “firsts” for Squirrels. 

The first time going to the Riding School Christmas Party; the first time taking part in the school play; the first time going to the pantomime; the first time eating Christmas Dinner and the first time going ice skating! Despite all this excitement Squirrels have been a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour.

At the beginning of December Squirrels took part in the school art day and had great fun making glittery handprint angels, snowmen and Christmas scenes.
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The weather has been very mild this month so we have been outside – usually without a coat. It is very difficult to teach children about the changing seasons when it feels more like spring than winter!
Mrs Julia Staley
CARE CLUB

We no longer have a direct landline telephone extension to the new Care Club building therefore, between the hours of 7.50am-8.50am and 3.30pm-6.00pm, please continue to use the mobile number as advised in the December newsletter:  07719 074675.

Please remember to continue to make bookings /amendments directly with the school office and not through Care Club staff in order to avoid any confusion.

This can be done in person, by email or by telephone.

Thank you.
Bedford Modern School

Holiday Activity Courses 2016

BMS Holiday courses are open to all children aged 4 to 14 in Bedford and surrounding areas.  Some of the exciting courses running include Fashion Design, Fun Science, Cookery, Junior Dragon’s Den, Martial Arts, School of Modern Magic and Street Dance alongside many sports courses and the ever popular Survival Adventure Skills.

The course dates are:-

Easter – Tuesday 29 March – Friday 8 April

Summer – Monday 25 July – Friday 26 August

The aim is to ensure that every child has a fantastic time and the majority of children come back year after year along with their siblings and friends. The staff are enthusiastic, well qualified and experienced, and the safety and welfare of the children in their care is their primary concern.

If any parents are interested in booking courses please telephone Sylvia Styles on 01234 332667 and she will send a 2016 brouchure and booking forms directly.  Alternatively you can book online at www.bedmod.co.uk/holiday-activity-courses.
PARKING AT THE SCHOOL
I have been contacted by the Chair of the Willington Parish Council to raise the problem of cars parking along the stretch of Church Road, outside the school, while parents drop off and collect children.

 

This is a perennial problem that is constantly raised at Parish Council meetings by those residents in Church Road who live near the school and I have written to parents about this issue in the past. Apart from the disruption this causes to nearby residents (I have recently been informed that parents often park, illegally, across driveways) the obstruction caused by parking during these times is a real danger to the children’s safety and we are all aware that a serious accident involving a child is increasingly likely. 

Our school is part of a supportive community and I hope we can try to work together to resolve this issue. Please remember that the village hall car park is a short walk away and is available to use for the benefit of all. I have also been informed that the landlord of The Crown is also happy for parents to us the pub car park – so there are options in both directions!
CONTACT DETAILS REMINDER
Our email address has changed to office@willingtonlowerschool.org 
Our phone number remains as 01234 838280. 
The website address is now:-

www.willingtonschool.education
SNOW DAY PROCEDURES

Please be advised that in the event of snow we will try to maintain normal opening hours.  However, please be aware that if some of teaching staff cannot make it into school that day the school will be run as activity sessions.

For information and updates on school closures please visit the Bedford Borough Council website and look for the school closure page.  The link for the school closures page is www.bedford.gov.uk/schoolclosures/  

The school will endeavour to inform you by text & email as early as possible.  With this in mind, please ensure the school has all up to date email addresses and mobile telephone numbers. 
DIARY DATES: 
	JAN 2016
18th 

20th 

22nd
27th

FEB

1st 

2nd 

9th 

10th 

12th

22nd
23rd
23rd- 26th 

MAR
4th 
8th 

14th 

24th 
APR

12th 
	Governors’ Curriculum Meeting

Oak Class start practising for the Sing On Concert in June
Flu immunisation  Yr 1/2
Inter-school Athletics

Tournament
Governors’ Finance Meeting

Captain Road Safety Road Show for Year 4, details to follow
Oak Class Ukele Concert, details to follow

Safer Internet Day

Last day of half term

Children return to school

Gymnastics Festival
Parents’ Consultation Meetings
Mothers’ Morning

Red Cross Talk for KS2

Full Governor’s Meeting

Church Service 9.30

Last day of term
Children return to school
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